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OFO NE{II7SLE!TER 

Since the writing of the last Newsletter, my first, my peers have critiqued my 
w::>r k extensively, but I 've decided not to emigrate to I.eba.non as suggested arrl 
stay on as Newsletter Fdi tor. 

The next Newsletter is scheduled to be published at the end of October. Anyone 
who w::>uld like to sul:rnit articles for inclusion is to have them to m2 by the 7th 
of October, please. 

Mike Runtz has retired as ~ship Secretary effective inmediately. We exterrl 
our sincere thanks to him for his efforts over the past rronths. D:>n Sutherland 
has agreed to assume Mike's portfolio for the remairrler of 1985. Correspondence 
arrl renewals regarding rremberships should be sent directly to him as follows: 
D:>nald A. Sutherland, 325 St. Clair Ave., E., 'lbronto, M4T 1P3. Mike Oldham, 
Vice-Pres. , will assurre sane of D:>n' s presidential duties in the interim. 

As of April 27/85 our rrembership totals were as follows: Life 111, Annual 
Renewal 240, and Annual New 75, for a total of 426 nanbers. Obviously, a few folks 
out there still haven't joined OFO. Please do your part to bring this to their 
attention arrl solicit their subscriptions. 

Pook Reviews in Ontario Birds sutmitted by Bill Crins 
We have recently been in touch with several Canadian publishers of bird-related 
l::ooks. As a result we have received a number of books that are now available for 
review. If anyone is interested in reviewing any of the titles listed below, 
please contact the Pook Review Ed.itor, Bill Crins, through the OFO nailbox. Pocks 
will generally be assigned on a first-cane, first-served basis subject to suitability. 
Only one book at a time will be assigned to a particular reviewer. Reviewers are 
requested to follow the fornat arrl style employed in previous published reviews in 
Ontario Birds, arrl that the review be corrpleted arrl sutmi tted within three rronths of 
assignment. Reviewers are permitted to keep the book for their efforts. If inter­
ested parties w::>uld like to review books in the future, write down your preferences 
arrl send them along. This list will be used when titles covering the listed 
subjects beccme available. 

Pocks available for Review: 
"Feeding Wild Birds In Winter" by Clive D:>bson. 128 Pages. 
"The Dictionary of American Bird Narres" by Ernest A.Choate. 
"The Joy of Birding - A Guide to Better Bird-watching" by Chuck Bernstein. 
"A Field Guide to the Birds East of the Ibckies" by R.T. Peterson. 
"~vatching Birds - An Introduction to Ornithology" by Roger F. Pasquier. 
"Birds of North Arrerica - Eastern Region", a MacMillan Field Guide by John 

Bull, Edith Bull, Gerald Gold arrl Pieter D. Prall. 

AnnounceiTEnts: 
1. As irrlicated in the last Newsletter, we were looking for an OFO Rep. to 

the FON. Robert G. Hawker (109 Taylor Ave., Chatham, Ont., N7L 2T7) has agreed 
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to accept the duties contingent with this position. 
2. We still have a few copies of OFO' s Directory available for the m:Xl.est sum 

of $2.00. Get yours now and find out who's who in OFO. 
3 . There are two vacancies available for a special birding trip to all the 

'"Birding Hotspots" in BLazil for three to five weeks beginning July 29/85 and 
ending as late as Sept. 5/85. All permits and arrangerrents have been obtained 
and/or made. Contact John Cartwright at 519-433-2211 for further information. 

4. Call for NJ:minations to OFO Board of Directors and OBRC: Nominations are now 
being solicited to draw up a slate of officers to serve on the Board of Directors 
of OFO for 1986. Nominations are accepted from any member in gocd standing, in 
writing and by September 10/85. Nominations must be signed by the consenting 
nominee . These should be sent to Ron Ridout, c/o the OFO mailbox by the designated 
time listed above. The slate of officers shall be approved by a majority vote of 
the members at the AGM this fall. In the event that the slate of nominees exceeds 
ll, those nominees receiving the highest number of votes in a secret ballot shall be 
elected until the rraximurn numl:::er of positions to be filled has been reached. Refer 
to Article IV, V and VI of the OFO Constitution for rrore information concerning 
the Board of Directors and their specific duties and tenure in office. Further, 
nominations are being accepted for service on the Ontario Bird Records Committee 
for a three year periOO. beginning in January 1986. 'I'MJ vacancies are available to 
individuals that are rrernbers in gocd standing of OFO and who have exhibited an 
expert knowledge of field identification of birds. Nominations must be in writing, 
received by Sept. 10/85, signed by the consenting nominee and sent to Ron Ridout 
at the OFO mailbox. 

ONT~IO FIELD ORNITHOLOGISTS 

State.ent of Inco.e 

Year Ended Deceaber 31, 1984 

Inco.e 

Memberships - Life 

- Annual 

Ontario Birds - back issues 

Inte res t 

Field trips 

Baillie Birdathon 

Exchange and bank cha rges 

Donations 

K:zpe.naes 

Ontari o Birds 

Printing, postage and s t a tionery 

Mee t ings 

Ontario lHrd Records Committee 

Miscellaneous 

Net Income 

Me mbers' equity at beginning of year 

Me•be rs' equity at end of year 

$1 ' 180 

~~~m 

$4,790 

931 

(2 96 ) 

301 

====2~ 

ONTARIO FIELD ORNITHOLOGISTS 

Financial Position 

December 31, 1984 

Assets 

Cash on hand and in bank 

$5,030 
Acc ru ed interest 

255 
Term Deposits 

386 

(82) Inventory - Ontario Birds, at cost 

1, 8b3 

44 

29 

$7,525 Liabilities 

Accounts payable $ 301 

Acc rued li abi l ity - Ontario Birds 1 ,550 

Fee s received in advance 1,304 

Owl Proj ect 

~ Me•bers' equity 

$1,705 

~ 

~~~gn 

$ ~ .~b l 

5b 

'>,040 

-~ 

$10,103 

-~ 

$ 6,623 
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Field Trips: The following field trips are tentatively plarmErl for the 
1985 season: In conjunction with the FON Mike M::Evoy and Martin Parker 
will lead a trip to see the swallow swarms in the soon to be legendary 
town of Pembroke on August 10-11/85. Contact either leader for further inform­
ation and details. 

Starting at 9 A.M. Bob Curry will lead a tour at Hawk Cliff 
to study fall hawk migration on Sept. 15/85. Meet at the small parking lot 
area at the end of the road. 

Don 1 t forget the I.al:Dur Day Weekend events at Presqu 1 ile Prov. 
Park (see elsewhere in th!i:.s newsletter). 

The plarmErl pelagic trip in late Sept. or early Oct. in Lake 
Ontario rray not be held this year due to the unavailablity of a suitable 
mat at a reasonable cost. We will keep you postErl. 

cans---for Information: - -
1. As many of you rray know, The Ministry of Natural Resources has been 

releasing Peregrine Falcons in the City of Toronto since 1981. A total of 20 
birds have · so far been releasErl. MNR w::>uld like rerx:>rts of any Peregrines seen 
in or near the city. Sightings smuld be sent to D.W. Sbrpkin, Director, 
Wildlife Branch, MNR, 99 Wellesley St. , Whitney Block, Queen 1 s Park, Toronto, 
MlA 1W3. 

2. The LPBJ is requesting aspiring autmrs to sul:mit short articles or notes 
for publication in Ontario Bird Banding. Particularly, they are looking for 
notes on novements of bandErl birds, variations in plmnage, or novel rnethcxls 
or holding or catching birds of interest primarily to renders. They further 
state that "you neErl not be a rrember of OB:M. to publish in the Journal, altmugh 
memberships will not be refused." Articles should be sent to Bruce Dun::an, Box 
512, CalErlonia, Ont., NOA lNO. 

3. The N.Y. State Dept. of Environrrental Conservation is requesting birders 
to rerx:>rt wing-tagged Bald Eagle sightings. Birds are markErl with a single 
yellow wing-tag, a blue tarsal rend w yellow alphant:!ID2rics on one leg, a 
USFWS aluminum l:and on the other leg and a tail nountErl radio transmitter. Thirty 
two eagles were releasErl in New York State. Sightings and/or nesting attempts 
should be rerx:>rtErl to Peter Nye or IDis Bautz, ErrlangerErl Species Unit, Wildlife 
Resources Center, NYS Dept. of EnvirQiliTlEmtal Conservation, Delmar, N.Y., 12054-
9767 (Phone 518-439-7635). 

4. The SeGond Marsh Defence Assoc. Ltd. is seeking mernOO-:r;ships to help in 
their continuErl fight to save the "Marsh". The Marsh is not safe yet - its future 
status has rnerely been fX)Stponed. Help is still neErled! ! Memberships (Associate -
$25.00, Family- $15.00, Single- $7.50 and SupfX)rting- $5.00) can be obtained 
by writing SMDA, P.O. Box 762, Oshawa, Ont., LlH 7M9. 

5. Al Wormington is attempting to compile a complete set of Audubon Field 
Notes. The following issues are still required: 1947 (Vol. 1, #1-6), 1948 (Vol. 2, 
#1, 2, 4-6), 1949 (Vol. 3, #1-6), 1950 (Vol. 4, #1-6), 1951 (Vol. 5, #1), 1953 
(Vol. 7, #2-6), 1954 (Vol. 8, #1-4), 1955 (Vol. 9, #1-6), 1956 (Vol. 10, #2-5), 
1958 (Vol. 12, #1,2,4,5), and 1959 (Vol. 13, #2). Al may be contacted at R.R.#l, 
leamington, Ont., N8H 3V4. 

6. The Ontario BreErling Bird Atlas is deep into its fifth and final year. 
Make sure you do your part to see it to completion. Although time is short, make 
sure all your data is included. Contact this Fdi tor for your nearest Regional 
Co-ordinator or the Atlas Office at the University of Waterloo. 

7. Does anyone know who will repair Zeiss, Pentax, Bushnell, or Leitz 
binoculars? If you have such inforrration, or if you have other questions of this 
nature that you would like published, please contact me directly. 
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Annual Meeting: This year's 
spring meeting at Pelee was 
attended by atout 70 people. 
Those that cane were treated 
to · a spectacular photo essay 
by George Peck of the Royal 
Ontario Museum. As usual , 
George dazzled us with his 
slides of Ontario's nesting 
birds. The draw for Ron 
Ridout's Northern Saw-whet 
CMl was held. Al .1.\tTavish of 
London was the fortunate winner. 
He' s having a huge party (date 
TBA) to celebrate the event. 
I asst.nre that all OFO members 
are invited, AL! ? 

Finally, if spring is for Pelee, 
is Presqu' ile for the fall? As 
usual, the staff and associates 
of the Park are planning a gala 
birding event on the Lab::>ur Day 
'Aleekend. Field trips and slide 
presentations are currently 
being lined up. See you there! 
Find out what all the excite­
ment is atout. If you plan to 
canp, you'd better reserve now­
this is a very busy place --­
throughout the summer and early 
fall. 

Good Birding! 

Geoff Carpentier, Newsletter Editor, 42 Wallis Drive, Peterborough, Ont., K9J 6B7. 
OFO, P.O. Box 1204, Station B, Burlington, Ont., L7P 3S9. 
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